
MCDonalds and Lidl Entrance 
 
Witney TC, 
 
I am live in Carterton but regularly travel to Witney for shopping. Today I visited the Lidl store which 
is located next to McDonald and was shocked at the traffic build that takes place. Together with 
drivers attitudes and incredibly poor patience this was not a pleasant experience. 
 
Effectively during peek periods drivers are faced with two options when having to visit any of the 
three establishments which occupy the same small area of land with limited access. For Tesco’s fuel 
station it’s slightly easier as you can chance it and drive around but if your not wanting to queue for 
McDonald’s you have to either wait or drove around the queue if possible.  
 
Surely road access and potential congestion should have been considers when the original planning 
permission was considered and I’m even more surprised nothing else has been introduce to reduce 
the disruption to access for the Lidl store by now. 
 
May I ask this email is forward to the right council department who can make a difference and 
please consider the pints I have made in this email. 
 
Thank you for you time in reading this email and I look forward to receiving you comments or 
opinions on this matter. 
 
Kind regards, 
 
Jack Rice 
 


